
 

POLICE MEDIA ADVISORY 
 

Date:  04/29/2022 

To:  San Diego Media 

From:  Chula Vista Police Department 

Contact: Sergeant Anthony Molina, Public Information Officer 

Phone: (619) 691-5111 

Fax:  (619) 585-5610 

Subject: Attempt Homicide / Suspect Arrested – 500 Shinohara Lane, Chula Vista 

Message: FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

On Thursday, April 28th, 2022, at about 11:26 P.M., the Chula Vista Police Department received a 9-1-1 call 

from a woman who reported her husband had been shot by an acquaintance.   Officers responded to the 

scene, which was a cul-de-sac in the 500 Block of Shinohara Lane in Chula Vista.  Officers located the caller 

and the 57-year-old male victim in the motorhome they had been living in.  The victim had an apparent gunshot 

wound to his chest.  The suspect had already fled the scene.  Paramedics arrived and transported the victim to 

a local area hospital where he is currently undergoing treatment and listed as being in stable but critical 

condition.   

Responding officers were quick to setup a perimeter and check the area where the shooting occurred.  They 

located the suspect, 42-year-old Cesar Carrillo, an unsheltered resident of Chula Vista, walking within blocks of 

the crime scene.  He was identified and arrested without further incident.  Carrillo did not provide a statement.  

He was booked into the San Diego County Jail for attempted murder.   

Preliminary information suggests that the victim and Carrillo know each other and had been in an ongoing 

verbal dispute that escalated into Carrillo shooting the victim with a shotgun outside of the victim’s motorhome.   

This is an ongoing investigation being handled by the Chula Vista Police Department Crimes of Violence Unit.  

There is no indication of any outstanding suspects.  Anyone with information about this shooting is asked to 

contact San Diego County Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477 or by submitting a tip via P3tips (online or mobile 

application) http://p3tips.com/409.  

Media are instructed to direct all inquiries to PIO Sgt. Anthony Molina at (619) 691-5111, or 

pio@chulavistapd.org. 
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